


The Caboolture Regional Car Club caters for all types of cars whether they be old or new, stock or 

modified, daily drivers or weekend trippers.   All you need is an appreciation of cars and the 

enjoyment of socialising with like-minded people. 
 

Submissions for the newsletter are always welcome.   Please have the information available at 

the monthly meeting or email to editor@crcc.com.au no later than Wednesday of the following 

week.  This allows the newsletter to be promptly prepared and posted to members and also 

placed onto the web site.  Any suggestions for runs please contact Georgina or Dean Jerome.  
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C l u b  I n f o  &  N e w s l e t t e r  S u b m i s s i o n   

R e q u i r e m e n t s  

Club meets:  1st Wednesday of the month, Barr Oval Complex, 

Beerburrum Road, Caboolture. 

Next meeting:  Wednesday 8th February, 2012 at 7:30pm sharp! 

December/January, 2011/2012. PO Box 1668, CABOOLTURE, QLD.  4510. 

President:    Dennis Seidel  5428 3613    president@crc.com.au 

Vice President: Errol Davidson 3285 3887 vice_president@crcc.com.au 

Secretary:    Mitch Lewis 3886 9042 secretary@crcc.com.au 

Treasurer:    Col Jurkiewicz     3288 0243    0438 418 774. 

Run Coordinators:    Georgina & Dean Jerome 5496 4481    run_coordinator@crcc.com.au 

Editor 1: Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888 editor@crcc.com.au 

Editor 2:    Cyril Bates 3888 4164  

Club Regiatration:    Billy Tittor    5494 6452  

Show ‘n Shine Coordinator 1: Kev Lewis 3888 7209    0434 532 933  

Show ‘n Shine Coordinator 2: Carl Talboys 0431 557 334    show’n_shine_2@crcc.com.au 

Swap Meet Coordinator: Cathy Kuhrt 5495 3313 swap_meet@crcc.com 

Property Officer: Col Jurkiewicz     3288 0243    property@crcc.com.au 

Webmaster: Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888  webmaster@crcc.com.au 

Christmas Party: Shane Tittor 0418 191 579  

Barr Oval Rep: Carl Joester   

W 
ishing members, family, sponsors and service 

providers a bright, fulfilling and an enjoyable 2012.  

It is also wonderful time to reach out to your loved 

ones and express your heartiest good wishes to them.   Trust 

also that everybody had a Very Merry Christmas and that Santa 

was both kind and generous. 

      Tappet Chatter 
Official newsletter of the Caboolture Regional Car Club Inc 



SNAIL MAIL or EMAIL  If you would prefer the newsletter 

emailed then please let the editor know.   Emailing the 
newsletter presents a number of advantages to the Club in 
that it is more cost-effective and less time and resource 
hungry.   In addition, you will get it in living, vivid colour.  
How good is that! 
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T 
he Annual General Meeting held 

on Wednesday 7th September 

saw some new additions to the 

Committee.   While the past 

President Dennis Seidel and Secretary 

Mirch Lewis offered their services for a 

further 12 months, Treasurer Judy Stacy, 

Newsletter Editor Kerri Tittor and Run 

Coordinator Shane Tittor relinquished their 

positions.    New to the helm are Treasurer 

Col Jurkiewicz and Run Coordinators 

Georgina and Dean Jerome.   The 

Newsletter Editor position has yet to be 

filled. 

The AGM was chaired by Kathy Kurht who 

praised the out-going committee for their 

tireless efforts and devotion over the 

preceeding year, and similarly, welcomed 

the new 2011/2012 committee and 

thanked those in attendance for their 

present at the meeting.  

Upon taking the chair, the President 

thanked Kathy for chairing the AGM which 

he said was done and in an timely and 

professional manner. 

Thursday 26 January:   Samford District Historical 

Museum Car Show. Venue located at John Scott 

Park, Main Street, Sambord. 0900- 1500. Free 

entry for exhibitors as well as morning tea and a 

sausage sizzle for lunch. For further info, contact 

Margaret on 07 3289 1259 or 

info@samford.net.au. Meet 'Big Fish' at 0715 for a 

0745 departure.  

W h a t ’ s  U p  T h e  R o a d  

P a g e  3  

Saturday 23 June 2012:    Club Show ‘N Shine and Swap Meet.    Caboolture Show-

grounds.   This event will be held on a Saturday.   Setting-up this event is a mammoth task 

and therefore the assistance is requested from as many club members as possible 

Details to be advised or contact the coordinators (Kev, Carl & Cathy). See ‘flyer’ on Page 9. 

T a p p e t  C h a t t e r  ~  D e c e m b e r / J a n u a r y  2 0 1 1 / 2 0 1 2  

Regular (Optional) SIV-Sanctioned Club Cruises 

 

 1st Saturday.   Yatala Drive-In. Meet BP South Caboolture at 6:00pm.  

 

1st and 3rd Saturday. Redcliffe, Scarborough or Sandgate Cruise.   

Meet BP South Caboolture at 7:15pm.   Destination to be decided on 

the night. 

 

1st, 2nd and 4th Friday.   Harry's Diner, Newmarket Road, Newmarket (Brisbane).   Meet BP 

South Caboolture at 6:30pm.   Enjoy the many different makes and models of 'Old Skool' and 

modern cars which congregate at Harry's Diner each Friday evening. Excellent dining also.  

 

Each Friday.   Munch Inn, corner Beaudesert Road and Elizabeth Street, 

Acacia Ridge.   Meet BP South Caboolture at 5:15pm for a 5:30pm 

departure.   Petrie Markets.   Meet BP South Caboolture at 6:30pm. 

 

Remember to carry this sheet in your car just in cast the police or 

the Department of Main Roads Inspectors decide to haul you in. 

Sunday 29 January.   Breakfast at Lakeside.   Come and enjoy a day at Lakeside exclusive 

to Caboolture Regional Car Club members. Commences with breakfast followed by 20 

minutes on the track. All for just $25.00 per head. No helmet or racing gear needed. 

Contact the run coordinators (Georgina or Dean) on  0433 302 234 for further details. 

Meet 'Big Fish’ at 0700 for a 0730 departure.  See you there! 

Thursday 26 January.    Kenilworth Aussie Legend Custom and Classic Car Show.   1000- 

1500 , Philip Street, Kenilworth.  Entrants free.   Live music, kids rides.   Optional run. 

See flyer on Page 5.  



2012 is The Year of The Dragon  
 
According to the Chinese Zodiac, the Year of 2012 
is the Year of the Dragon, which begins on January 
23, 2012 and ends on February 9, 2013.  The 
Dragon is the fifth sign of the Chinese Zodiac, which 
consists of 12 Animal signs.  The Dragon is a creature 
of myth and legend.  In ancient China, the celestial 
Dragon represents an emperor and  power. Today, 
it is the ultimate auspicious symbol signifying success 
and happiness.   People born in the Year of the 
Dragon share certain characteristics:  Innovative, 
enterprising, self-assured, brave, passionate, 
conceited, and quick-tempered.   May the celestial 

Dragon bring great good luck to everyone.   

 

PROPOSED 

MEMBERSHIP CARDS 
 

A 
t the November 

and December  

general 

meetings, it was 

discussed and agreed 

that the Club should 

have a new and revised  

membership card.   It 

was also discussed that 

the holder of the card 

be given a membership 

number which would be 

annotated on to the 

card.   At left are five 

proposed designs.  

Rather than wait for 

the February meeting 

to decide upon a design, 

an executive decision 

was made in December.  

Proof 1 took the blue 

ribbon. 
 

Thanks to Rob and Karen 

Ahl for providing the 

artwork. 

The reverse side of 

the card will display 

the Club’s postal and 

web addresses. 
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A little info on the above two events.   The Kenilworth Aussie Legend Custom and Classic Car Show 
is just in its third year and is developing into a great event and a great day out.   It is held in the 
street adjacent the Kenilworth Hotel.   One of the few events where entry for exhibitors is free.   
Trophies are awarded for various categories. 
 
The North Coast Street Machine’s Ballina Car Show is also a great event and attracts quality cars 
from NE NSW and SE QLD.  It is held in pleasant surroundings with breakfast available at cost, live 
music and other activities such as wheel changing and tappet cover races.   Considerable effort is 
put into building a ‘racing’ tappet cover with the aim of taking out the trophy.  The track is a 
fabricated, sloped structure.  Most attendees make this event it a weekend affair overnighting at 
one of the many motels in Ballina.   I’ll be there.   Lance. 

A little trivia about the New Year ....    New Year is the 

world's most popularly celebrated festival.   Origin of New Year 
dates back to the era of emperors.   They thought of celebrating a 
special day which should dot a day for the beginning and the end 
of the year.   First New Year celebrations were noticed in 
Mesopotamia (largely corresponding to modern-day Iraq, 
northeastern Syria, southeastern Turkey and southwestern Iran) 
around 2000 years ago.  As per the ancient Roman calendar New 
Year fell on March 1. This calendar just had ten months and March 
was the first month of the year with February being the last.   It was Numa Pompilius, the second king of Rome 
who divided the year into twelve lunar months by adding the months of January and February. The New Year 
was shifted to January as it marked the beginning of the civil years in Rome. 

Drinking & Driving ... especially at this time of year.   Cheers!   I would like to share an experience with 

you all, about drinking and driving.   As you well know, some of us have been known to have had brushes 

with the authorities on our way home from the odd social session over the years.   A couple of nights ago, I 

was out for a few drinks with some friends and had a few too many beers combined with some rather nice 

claret.   Knowing full well I may have been slightly over the limit, I did something I've never done before - 

I took a bus home.   I arrived home safely and without incident, which was a real surprise, as I have never 

driven a bus before and am not sure where I got it from! 
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S e n t - i n  b y  C y r i l  



MINUTES OF CABOOLTURE REGIONAL CAR CLUB 
of 7 December 2011 

 
Opening 
 
1. The President, Dennis Siedel, declared the Meeting open at 7:35 pm and welcomed 
and thanked those present. 
 
Present 
 
2. Secretary — Mitch Lewis. 
 Treasurer — Jozef Jurkiewicz. 
 Members — as per the attendance book. 
 
Apologies 
 
3. Apologies — Cathy, Hayden and Rosanna. 
 
Visitors 
 
4.  Nil. 
  
Business Arising from the Previous Minutes 
 
5. Newsletter.   The club newsletter will continue to be distributed by the choice of the 
individual club members.   Lance will make every attempt to minimise the size of the 
newsletter to reduce costs of printing and postage for members wishing to receive the 
newsletter by post. 
 
6. Christmas Function.   The Club’s 2012 Christmas function will be discussed at the 
next meeting scheduled for 01 February 2012.  
 
Outgoing Correspondence 
 
7.  Nil. 
 
Incoming Correspondence 
 
8. Letter from Hand Publishing for the book Torana Tough. Details for the book can be 
obtained from their website, www.handpub.com.au to download the order form. 
 
9.  Newsletters received. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
  
9. The Treasurer presented the financial statement for the month 

of November. 
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New Business 
 
10. QLD Historic Motoring Council.   Discussion was made concerning the Club providing 
a person to attend the QLD Historic Motoring Council.   Presently there is no attendance by 
a Club member.   There is a proposal from Kevin Lewis that ‘Craig’ attend the meeting on 
behalf of the club, take notes from the details of the meeting then pass the details to the 
Club.   In return he is to receive a free T shirt and membership for his services.  
 
Proposal:   Kevin Lewis requested to have Craig attend as the Club’s representative to 
QLDHMC meetings. 
 
Seconded:   No action to support this motion. 
 
Result:   After much discussion it was decided to have Craig attend the next meeting so as 
club members could meet him and make a decision accordingly.  
 
11. Membership Cards.   Discussion was made to have new membership cards 
incorporating the revamped design and for each individual year. 
 
Proposal:   Dennis proposed that the Club organise and print new club membership every 
calendar year. 
 
Seconded and carried by majority of the meeting attendees. 
 
Action:    Lance to coordinate the supply of the new Cclub membership cards with a cost 
less than $100.00 for 500 cards. 
 
General Business  
 
12.  Shirts, Female.   General discussion was put forward to changing the colour of 
female club member’s T shirts from their present colour. The general opinion is that the 
present colour be kept and that those wishing to change their club T shirt should do at 
their own expense. 
 
13.  Business Cards.   The Club’s new business cards arrived and were distributed to 
those members wishing to have them. 
 
14.  Christmas Function Decoratrions.   The Club’s 2011 Christmas Function venue was 
decorated by Kerri and she was reimbursed for all costs incurred for decorations for the 
function. 
 
Run News 
 
15.  Christmas Function.   The Club Christmas Party and run went well with a great 
turnout. 
 
16.  Somerset Dam.   Somerset Dam run for July 2012 will be organised for a club run. 
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Further details and booking confirmation to follow once numbers are firmed by interested 
persons. Increased costs will occur. Lance will to point of contact for this event. 
 
17.  Australia Day Run.   26 January 2012, Australia Day club run to John Scott Park, 
Station Road Samford. Commencing at 9.00 am finishing at 5.00 pm. Those wishing to 
attend are to meet at the Big Fish at 7.15 am for at 7.30 am start. FREE SAUSAGE SIZZLE. 
 
18.  Lakeside Track and Brekky Run.   29 January 2012 run will be held at Lakeside 
Racetrack with a buffet breakfast cost of $25 which includes 20 minutes track time. There 
will be a minimum of 35 cars that are required to attend. Those wishing to attend are to 
meet at the Big Fish at 7:00 am for a 7:30 am sharp departure. 
 
19.  Harry’s Diner.   Those interested in a run to Harry’s Diner are to meet at the south 
bound BP at Burpengary at 7.00 pm. The run has been designated as club run every Friday 
night until further notice. 
 
20.  Run Options.   The President has noted that any Club member please feel free 
suggest a run for the club. Those club members with an idea for a club run are to contact 
the Club’s Run Coordinator. 
 
Sell Swap and Buy 
 
21. Email Lance for details for placement on the club’s website – 30 day limit to retain 
currency of websites details and information. 
 
22.  There being no further business, the President closed the meeting at 9:10 pm.   The 
next meeting will be on Wednesday 8 February 2012. 
 
Mitch Lewis 
Club Secretary 
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SMART-ARSE ANSWER OF THE YEAR 
 

A teacher at a West Australian high school 
reminded her pupils of tomorrow's final exam.  
 

"Now listen to me, I won't tolerate any excuses 
for you not being here tomorrow.   I might 

consider a nuclear attack, a serious personal 
injury, illness, or a death in your immediate 
family, but that’s it, no other excuses 

whatsoever!"  
 

A smart-arsed teenager at the back of the room raised his hand and asked, "What 

would happen if I came in tomorrow suffering from complete and utter sexual 
exhaustion?"  
 

The entire class was reduced to laughter and sniggering.   When silence was restored, 

the teacher smiled at the student, shook her head and sweetly said, "Well, I would 
expect you to write the exam with your other hand."  
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C h r i s t m a s  F u n c t i o n  ~  0 4  D e c e m b e r  2 011  
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New Membership [  ]   Renewal [  ]   E-mail: 
 

Name:         Date of Birth: 
 

Married/Partner's Name: 
 

Name of Children: 
 

Address:        Post Code: 
 

Phone No (Home):   Work:    Mobile: 
 

Vehicle 1:   Model:              Year:       Colour:               Reg No: 
 

Vehicle 2:   Model:              Year:       Colour:                  Reg No: 
 

Vehicle 3:   Model:               Year:       Colour:                  Reg No: 
 

Vehicle 4:   Model:               Year:       Colour:                  Reg No: 
 

Vehicle 1: Full Rego: Yes/No  Club Rego: Yes/No Vehicle 2: Full Rego: Yes/No  Club Rego:  Yes/No 
 

Vehicle 3: Full Rego: Yes/No  Club Rego: Yes/No Vehicle 4: Full Rego: Yes/No  Club Rego:  Yes/No 
 

MEMBERSHIP FEES: New Membership: $50.00 (includes one Club polo shirt).   Size [  ]. 

 Extra Club Shirt:  $30.00.   [  ].   Size  

 Ladies Singlet Top:   $25.00.   [  ].   Size  

 Renewal: $20.00 (single or one (1) vote).   [  ]. 

     $30.00 (couple or two (2) votes).   [  ]. 
 

Cheques/money orders must be made payable to the Caboolture Regional Car Club Inc.   Postal 

Address:   Caboolture Regional Car Club Inc, PO Box 1668, CABOOLTURE, QLD, 4510.   

Membership includes a monthly newsletter. 
 

Please tick interests for Club runs. 
 

 
 

New members must attend at least four Club-sanctioned activities or Club meetings in the first six 

months of joining the Club before concessional registration is permitted.   Thereafter, new and 

present members are to attend at least four Club-sanctioned activities or Club meetings per year 

to retain the concession. 
 

I/we have read and agree to abide by the Club rules and the conditions as set out in the Club 

Constitution and understand that my/our application for membership or renewal may not be 

accepted or renewed if I/we do not abide by the Constitution. 

 

Signature/s:         Date: 

 

Membership proposed by:    Signed: 

 

 www.crcc.com.au 

 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP OR RENEWAL 

Membership fees due by 30th June each year 
  

Postal address: PO Box 1668, Caboolture,QLD.4510. 

 Breakfast Run     [  ] 
 BBQ    [  ] 
 Car Shows   [  ] 
 Observation Runs  [  ] 
 Swap Meets   [  ] 
 Weekends Away/Camping [  ] 

Other suggestions: 

Revised: 14NOV11 LRH 


